
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 4th,  2015 
 
Margaret Forgione 
Manhattan Borough Commissioner 
New York City Department of Transportation 
59 Maiden Lane, 37th Floor 
New York, NY 10038 
 
Dear Borough Commissioner Forgione: 
 
I am writing on behalf of my constituents, the Tenants Association of Jacob Riis Houses 
in Manhattan, regarding a traffic-related safety hazard at 10th Street between Avenue D 
and FDR Drive. 
 
The TA leadership has informed me that this street is especially dangerous due to a 
blind spot for drivers turning right onto 10th Street from Avenue D and that members of 
the TA have observed several near accidents as a result. I ask that the Department of 
Transportation inspect the location and consider what changes are possible to protect 
pedestrians and drivers on this street. Once the inspection is complete, please let me 
know what steps are being taken. 
 
Thank you very much for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact Sejal Singh in my office at (212) 633-8052. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brad Hoylman 
New York State Senate 
27th District  
 
CC: Mercedes Harvell 
        Susan Stetzer 
        Karen Blatt 



        Colleen Chattergoon 


